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We continue our cycle of monthly messages for 2019 with the message 
rom July 1, 2011 for our prayer groups and personal reflection.  

July 1, 2011  

Jesus  

My dear apostles, do you see how I am working through you? Be alert to 
my presence in your day and, as a grace, I will give you a glimpse of what 
I am accomplishing. Look for little blessings going out to others. Look for 
flashes of consolation in suffering or calming of your heart when your 
heart feels anxious. You see, dear apostles, not only do I move through 
you to others, but I also minister to you in a continuous way so that you 
are sustained. I want you to be peaceful. I want you to feel calm. I want 
you to understand that if you say no to me, there are others who will not 
be comforted and others who will not be blessed and instructed through 
you. You, my beloved apostles who remain firm in service, act as holy 
hands and hearts. Your holy hands and your holy hearts are used to gently 
tap others, into service, into healing and into love for me and for all of the 
Father’s children on Earth. How earnestly I ask the Father for greater 
blessings for you. How earnestly I prompt you, through the Spirit, to 
continue on in service. I know that there are times when you need 
encouragement. At this time, I will send you evidence of your progress or 
of the effect of your willingness to serve on others. Look for this, dear 
apostles, and then you will know that I am with you and that I am using 
your presence on Earth. When you see this, be at peace. Wrap yourself in 
holiness and prepare for more service, not less service. You are important 
to me and I count you as an asset in this time of change.  


